SELECTMEN'S MEETING, MONDAY, February 9 1987

Present: John J. Jones, Chairman, Keith A. Boatright, and Rachel C. Reinstein. Lloyd Henderson and Elizabeth Shaw.

Meeting called to order at 7:30, with the Pledge of Allegiance

A building permit to add additional apartments to Mr. McKinley's property was discussed.

John Jones voiced his concern over having more than two dwellings on one property.

Lloyd questions if Mr. McKinley's permit would come under a home based business. Added apartments would be for staffed living units for disabled persons. This would be a business. If it is to be a licensed nursing home or Federal money is to be involved, there would be no problem. Selectmen agreed to speak to Mr. McKinley Tuesday evening at 9:30.

Gary Gagnon, Police Officer, showed the new radios to the Selectmen. Gary explained how they work and the benefit when Civil Defense becomes active.

Selectmen agreed to the coverage for the Public Officials as quoted by Bellows Nichols. Coverage has gone up 25%.

Warrant for Town Meeting was gone over.

Keith Boatright moved to discontinue Inventory forms for this year. Some discussion as to their value and lack of value. Rachel Reinstein voted to discontinue them also.

Meeting adjourned 11:00

ems

Friday, February 13, 1987 10:30AM

Selectmen met with Chris Joseph, Police Chief, Bob Varnum, Road Agent and Elizabeth Shaw, Secretary to discuss a dental plan for the Town employees. John Jones, Rachel Reinstein and Keith Boatright voted to add dental coverage for full time employees. It was agreed to add \$2,700 to the insurance budget to cover the cost in 1987. Secretary agreed to check out other company's coverage on dental to get the best for the least amount of money. The amount allowed above, came from the only company checked through the Municipal Association

Meeting adjourned

ems